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To all users of BMDC Cash & Security Services
29 November 2019


Dear Service User


From April 2020 there will be significant changes to the way that you receive and bank cash.   The Cash & Valuables in Transit (CViT) Service will be provided by a private company, this means that the actual delivery and collection of cash will no longer be done by Council staff.  Attached is information about what these changes will mean for you and how you need to prepare.

Please note that this applies to dinner money only. Cash-to-bank will not be included in the council’s contract with the external supplier.

Please do not contact any individual members of the Cash & Security Team (Pay office / Cash Control) by telephone about the contents of this document.  If you have any enquiries, please contact Janette Sagar or Allan Stobbs by e-mail. 

Yours sincerely


Martin Stubbs

Cash & Valuables in Transit Service
1 Introduction

From April 2020 there will be significant changes to the way that cash is collected, counted and banked.   The Cash & Valuables in Transit (CViT) Service will be provided by a private company, this means that the actual collection of cash will no longer be done by Council staff.

If you have any enquiries about the contents of this document, please contact Janette Sagar or Allan Stobbs by e mail. 

2  Why are these changes being made?
The amount of cash collected by schools is diminishing each year.  From April 2015 to April 2019 cash income reduced by 50%, the number of collections by 48% and the number of bags by 39%.  

Changes have been made to the Cash and Security team during that time, but we have now reached the point where further reductions would leave us unable to deliver a service.  This means that our costs remain fixed, whilst the amount of cash continues to go down so that the cost of each collection and delivery goes up 

.

3  Is it just delivery and collection?

Cash Control will still be a Council function.    All contact with the supplier will be through the Support & Cash Control Team.  The money will be counted and banked by the external supplier.

4  How will this change affect my service?
4.1 In the future you will pay for the service you receive.  This will be based on the actual number of deliveries and collections you have, the number of bags you send and the amount of money you collect and/or receive.  Costs will be higher for short notice collections or collections other than those which have been scheduled.  You will pay for a collection if the money is not ready or if there is no money to collect, unless you cancel in good time.

4.2 For on request service we will require 2 working days notice.  It will not be possible to request a collection at very short notice unless it is an emergency and such emergencies would incur a higher charge

4.3 You will need to ensure that your cash is counted correctly and that you always provide a banking voucher.  If you don’t put a banking voucher in the bag, it will be difficult to trace where the cash came from.  

4.4 Someone will have to be present to receive or hand over your cash during the full delivery slot.  If you are not there the driver will not wait and it may not be possible to return on the same day.  Any return visit will incur an additional charge.

5 How can I prepare for the change?
5.1 Reduce the use of cash Continue to introduce cashless methods of payment & promote these with your customers.  

5.2 Get it right first time – make sure that all staff who work with cash are fully trained.  Accuracy is vital. Cash must be counted correctly & documentation must be accurate.  If necessary introduce checking to make sure everything is done correctly.  Make sure a banking voucher is put in every bag.

5.3  Be on time – Make sure the money is ready for the start of your collection day.  Your collection could be any time between 08.30 and 12.00 and is unlikely to be at the same time each week.
5.4 Review your procedures – Look at the number of bags you send, frequency of  collections, whether you ask for collections at short notice etc.  Reducing all of these things will save money for your service & the Council.
5.5 Negotiate with other teams – If you will have difficulty in maintaining a staff presence during the whole of your scheduled time slot, speak to managers of other teams in your school.  They may be willing to hand over the cash on your behalf.  It will not be possible to specify an exact time. 
5.6 Reduce the frequency of cash collections  Review the amount of money that you bank each time you have a collection.  If that is significantly lower than your safe limit, you must consider a reduction in collections.  

5.7  Anticipate Changes If schools are likely to need an extra collection at the end of term, particularly in July, these must be planned in advance.  If we receive a flurry of requests in the last week of term, it may not be possible to accommodate them.  Similarly school closures should be notified in advance.  In future these will have to be paid for.

5.8 Cancel Collections  If a collection is not required, cancel it.  Last year there were 40 occasions where the van arrived when there was no money to collect.  It will also be necessary to notify the provider of schools closed on election days, we have done that in the past but this is your responsibility.  You will be charged for collections that are not cancelled, even if no cash is collected.  If you fail to cancel a collection this will be a direct cost to your service
5.9 Avoid making unnecessary enquiries– Some enquiries are valid but many of the enquiries we receive are unnecessary & time consuming.  An example is ringing to ask when cash will be collected.  Most collections are scheduled so you don’t need to check.  On request collections should be arranged by e mail.
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